Police Scotland ward update noted.

- **4** There was heard a report by Inspector Chris Thomson, Police Scotland, advising that
- (1) there had been no significant incidents or new crime trends since the previous meeting of the Partnership;
- (2) a successful festive action plan targeting the drink/drugs campaign had been undertaken and Police Scotland had also provided advice on increased fraudulent activity around the festive time;
- (3) locals had raised concerns regarding the use of E-bikes in the area and local actions plans and targeted patrols had been undertaken by Police Scotland, with successful results;
- (4) engagement was ongoing between Police Scotland, the Council and Glasgow Life in relation to anti-social behaviour around Langside Halls and officers from the Council's Neighbourhoods, Regeneration and Sustainability had trimmed back the greenery which allowed for there to be better community surveillance to help deter this anti-social behaviour and the Police Scotland would continue to monitor the situation:
- (5) Campus Cops were working with the Council's Education Services to help deter ant-social behaviour during the Easter and Summer school holidays; and
- (6) there had been no significant issues or events at Hampden to report.

After consideration, the Partnership noted the report and thanked Inspector Thomson for the update.